CLAVERLEY IN BLOOM (CIB)
Meeting Notes 7th January 2013
Present:  Rod Parr (Chair), Mick Thorrington, Andy Crackle, Paul Pickerill, Peter Barby, Jacqui Cooper
1. Apologies:  
2. Minutes of Last Meeting: 
· Agreed
3. Accounts
· Account balance £2045.56 (excluding below and £968.07 ring fenced for the Aston Land bank shrub planting campaign).
· Cheque
· J Cooper - £19.92 35.00 iro 4x bottles of wine for Winter Quiz raffle prizes + £24.90 iro wine held for future fundraising event or raffle prizes)
· AC presented the draft 2013 accounts which were approved
4. Matters Arising
Aston Lane Bank 

· The weed killer that RP had applied to the rampant clover in the area of the bank previously sown with a wildflower seed mixture had taken full effect. The bare patches would be re-sown with a less vigorous mix in the spring.  The sowing would include poppies to tie in with the WW1 centenary commemorations.  
· It was confirmed that the second and final phase of the “Jubilee” shrub planting would take place on 25th January using a similar selection of shrubs as planted in 2013. Around £150 of the jubilee planting fund would be retained as contingency.
· MT & PB reported that they had removed dead material from the hedgerow towards the upper end of the bank. Quickthorn whips had been planted to improve hedge density
Action:
RP – Source suitable shrubs from wholesalers to the value of £800 (approx.)

JC – Research suitable wildflower seed mixture


RP/PB – Produce A3 site posters asking for help with planting

Tree Planting 
· PP had ordered approx. 160 whips (60 hedging plants and 100 trees) from the Shropshire Free Tree scheme. These would be available shortly and would be “heeled in” in one of the school planting beds ready for planting at the beginning of March
· PP would be approaching Keith Smith of Ludstone Hall with a view to repeating the successful tree planting exercise carried out there by children from Claverley School in Feb 2013. 
· PP reported that he was still looking for additional planting sites. PB offered to take a number of plants. RP would also approach Caroline Kempsey of Sutton Farm
Action:
PP – Contact KS and school as above


RP – Contact CK as above


Winter Quiz
· JC had ordered 100 tickets from “Print my Tickets” which would be delivered by 11th Jan. The double stub ticket books would allow tighter control. 30 tickets would be given to the PO and the remainder to the Plough.
· PB suggested that CIB promotional material should be placed in the entrance lobby of the Plough on the evening of the quiz (subject to agreement with KH)
Action:
JC – Print posters and distribute to the usual locations

JC/RP – Meet with Keith Horton to finalise arrangements


ALL – Provide raffle prize

School Field Footpath

· No attention required at present apart from tree pruning in the Community Orchard

Action:
RP – Prune trees 
5. Campaign Issues
Committee Membership
· The departure of Jenny Monroe had reduced the committee to just 6 members. This would reduce the “core” workforce for CIB events and would also make it more difficult to prepare for and implement the “judgement day” arrangements. The meeting agreed that an appeal for members should be made in the February edition of the parish magazine.
Campaign Strategy
· It was agreed that dwindling funds and reduced committee membership should not be allowed to deflect CIB from its founding principles. CIB should continue with core activities such as the annual winter and summer planting schemes along with efforts to keep the village looking clean and tidy. However the annual daffodil planting exercise may have to be scaled down and expensive projects such as the additional Aston Lane bench would have to be put on hold. 
· A decision on CIB entry into the 2014 Heart of England Campaign would be made closer to the April deadline. 
Fundraising & Sponsorship
· The generous support of Claverley PC would be enough to underpin core CIB activities. Every opportunity should be taken to secure additional funding but fundraising events involving high up-front capital expenditure would have to be avoided.  Fortunately the cancellation of the 7th December event had been done early enough to avoid any loss to CIB funds. 

Judges’ Comments 2013 

· Thankfully the judges’ comments were almost entirely complementary apart from observations about the need for water butts in the churchyard and the setting up of a Neighbourhood Scheme in Clover Heath. The judges had made similar comments in 2012 but despite this the meeting felt that it would be difficult for CIB to accede. 
· Carrying out modifications to the cast iron rainwater drainage of a Grade 1 listed building would be too difficult to contemplate and there would be no guarantee that the water butts would be used.  
· Whilst Clover Heath had shown some encouraging signs of community involvement it lacked the cohesion to generate a Neighbourhood Scheme without disproportionate input from CIB. This could change in time and an important indicator would be the success (or otherwise) of the proposed planting trough initiative (see below). 
School Related Projects

· It was agreed that CIB support for school environmental and horticultural projects should continue. However the impact and effectiveness of the 2013 wildflower seed packet distribution to all pupils needed to be evaluated before being repeated this year.
Action:
PP/RP – Liaise with school head re 2014 CIB/School projects
6. New Projects/Initiatives 2014

Clover Heath Planting Project

· The failed attempt to create a planting bed in the green space at the end of Clover Heath had been detailed in the 2013 campaign portfolio. During subsequent discussion on Judgement Day one of the judges had suggested installing planters as an alternative approach to the problem. This would circumvent Shropshire Council’s objection to cultivation of the land itself and the planters could be moved as and when necessary.

· The meeting agreed that rather than purchase ready-made troughs CIB could construct one or two out of standard rough sawn timber from TFM.  Some thought would have to be given to exact dimensions and cost but the initiative could not be implemented without evidence of positive support from local residents. The PC would also have to be in agreement. 
Action:
RP – Arrange site meeting with Scott Lawrence & CIB members to discuss
7. Newsletter

February entry 
· Committee Membership
· Aston Lane Bank – wildflowers
· Tree planting – request for sites


Action:
RP – compile entry
8. AOB
CIB Christmas/New Year Bash

· To be held 19.30 on 10th January at the Inn @ Shipley.
Action:
RP – Confirm transport arrangements
Gold Award Signage
· Members agreed that the “Gold Award” status of the village should be recognised in the form of additional signage in the village centre or main entrance points. This would recognise the efforts of the local community and promote the village to visitors. RP would seek the views of councillors at the next PC meeting.

Action:
RP – As above.
9. Date of Next Meeting
· TBA
